Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: January 18, 2015
Board Members in Attendance

Corinne Olson

President
Derrell Singh

Vice President

Craig Weston

Treasurer

Chris Vogel

Chet Latawiec

Eric Potthoff

Jim Schwintek
Rick Fanning

Not in Attendance
Lynn Huebner

Steve Meglen

Bob Miller

Matt Westlund

Ben Stai

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Theresa Martin

Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7:02pm.
Rick F. made a motion to approve the November 9 and December 14, 2014 meeting minutes, Corinne O. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Field Improvements – Corinne talked with Tom Reiner at the City about getting stuff done at the fields.  They came up with a very long list; lime on the 4 outside parks; Pinger, Wisen’s, Twin Birch and Particia; he can bring the guys in to re-grade them and Patricia needs to be recut.  It will be about $900 per field.  We need to talk about what we can contribute to help pay for this.  The City is going to bring in dirt at Lion’s around the concessions and level that off.  They are also doing City #3 next fall without our contributions.  Corinne will be the next Park and Rec. meeting to talk more about the field improvements.  They also talked about the concession stand at Lion’s.  They do have a plan for improvements on that stand and it would probably consist of tearing it down and rebuilding it.  The City is going to put the fence caps on at both City and Lion’s field.
8U Softball – Chris talked about 8U softball and that they are totally under fastpitch now so he would like to have fastpitch purchase their uniforms now too.  We are increasing the number of teams playing in our league each year.  He would like to have the 8U look like the rest of fastpitch.  Chris wants to take all that over for 8U now.  Fastpitch already runs the meetings and buys the equipment.  
Chris talked about splitting up the storage closets in the batting cage so that one is designated for softball and one for baseball.   Everyone thought that was a good idea.  Eric and Chris will look at how to organize it.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – no report
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
Soderville Baseball – Stai – Chet said they are setting up coach training.  They are getting experienced coaches to teach the younger coaches.  They are also looking at by-laws and they worked out the volunteer procedure.
Traveling fastpitch – Vogel – Chris said all the clinics are going – coach clinics and player clinics.  He discussed the 8U Slammin’ 8’s Day which will be in May.  Fastpitch might have to replace the bases at 5 and 6 as we have had the same bases for a long time.  Derrell said to call him if there is any issue with the electrical at 5 and 6.  Fastpitch is buying 2 huge walk behind drags to have in the shed at 5 and 6 which will be nice for a quick drag instead of using the 4 wheeler.  
Traveling baseball – Fanning – Rick said Matt forwarded December accounting to Nancy.  They are sitting on about $32,000.  They are going with Dave’s Sports for their uniforms instead of Ideal.  Registrations will be in February for their second part and that is when they size uniforms.  Team registrations are coming in for the May tournament.  Spring training at the sports center will be starting soon and they will also be using the new facility called Molitor facility which is affiliated with Complete Game.  They are making it more of a clinic approach so the younger coaches can learn from the older coaches.  The fields at Lexington will be ready in July.  Rick is meeting with Jerome from the City of Blaine and will be talking about field use.  They will be talking about field improvements there too.
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – not present
Treasurer – Weston – Craig said we have all the year-end numbers in.  We came out about $5,000 ahead which is better than what he anticipated so that was very encouraging.  He is breaking down what it costs for each person to play; for a total last year it cost about $103,000 to run the entire association for operating costs.  Going forward for 2015 we are going to track it differently and break it into 6 divisions.  Every check and expense will be coded to the correct division.  Income is more of a challenge but he is working that out.  Craig needs to get budgets from every area.  We are sitting healthy with cash.  There is about $15,000 in the Capital Reserve.  In-house baseball is going to be getting their own check book so that will be set up soon.  The general fund will then be for paying the operating expenses.  Craig would like to have a preliminary budget by the next meeting.  Derrell S. made a motion and Chet L. seconded the motion to add another checking account for Soderville Baseball.  Nancy will get going on setting up the account.  Derrell S. made a motion to have Eric Potthoff, Ben Stai, Corinne Olson and Nancy Nelson as signers for that account, Chet L. seconded, motion approved.  
Eric is going through his first aid kits and they are very expensive so he wants to know if there is a law for using an official first aid kit.  Everyone agreed he should do what is more cost effective.
Fundraising – Huebner – not present
Town Ball – Olson – not present
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Mike Hawkins getting sign contracts; Holtz, Route 65 Classics, Polaris so far; storage of them – we need a better place to store the signs if we are going to have so many.  We need to store them flat upstairs on a top shelf.

New registration almost ready – need board members to test – Nancy will send the link for board members to test the new registration system.

Postcards and flyers to schools going out this week/info on community billboard; other ideas?  Places to post flyers like at hockey rinks? – take flyers if you have somewhere to post them.

Coaches are signing up to coach – Coaches are listed as registered coaches once we have their coach application, background check and concussion training.

Photos; any feedback or requests? – Nancy is meeting with the photo guy on Friday so give her feedback by then.

Received check from St. Francis Baseball – they sent the payment for 2014 and for 2015.

Received $1,000 donation from Xcel again, Mike’s company – make sure to see if your company donates for volunteer hours.
Old Business – 
Derrell asked how many checks were cashed from traveling fastpitch this year.  Chris explained how the fastpitch volunteer program works and it works well because it is a $150 fee.
Other 
Derrell will talk to Casey Groen from Industrial Rubber and Supply to see about getting more flooring in the batting cage since the gluing of it did not seem to work.

The next meeting is set for February 8, 2015 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Derrell S., Corinne O. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

